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March 16, 2022 

 

Planning Commission 

City of Vancouver 

415 W 6th Street 

Vancouver, WA 98660 

 

RE: Headquarters and Fisher’s Creek Development 

 

Dear Commissioners: 

 

C-TRAN thanks you for the opportunity to comment and discuss opportunities for future service 

provision with both the City of Vancouver staff and representatives from Hurley Development. 

 

C-TRAN currently does not provide Fixed Route Transit Service to the Headquarters and Fisher’s 

Creek Development Site. After discussions, C-TRAN recognizes the need to provide high quality 

transit service to the area along SE 192nd Avenue and SE 34th Street in part due to a number of 

planned developments in the area. While subject to public input and formal approval, C-TRAN 

anticipates that near term changes to the Fixed Route network resulting from the Mill Plain Bus Rapid 

Transit project and the opening of the Mill Plain Transit Center near 184th Way and Mill Plain Blvd 

will include providing Fixed Route Service along SE 192nd Avenue between SR-14 and Mill Plain 

Boulevard. C-TRAN is supportive of  the level of development and subsequent trip demand that will 

be generated from this development, meeting adopted C-TRAN standards for service provision. As 

more development is materialized, we will review opportunities to expand service to that area. 

 

Again, thank you for allowing C-TRAN’s input into your planning. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 
 

Taylor Eidt 

Planning Project Manager 


